
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES 

                                    SEPTEMBER 13, 2022 

The Sheridan County Commissioners met in regular session and by Zoom (ID# 

93997918251 Passcode 625274) at 9 A.M.  All members present.       

Messersmith stated that the meeting would be conducted in accordance 

with the provisions of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act.  This meeting was posted 

on the official County website and published in the Sheridan County Journal Star 

on September 7, 2022.    

Krotz made a motion to accept the agenda.  Kling seconded the motion.  

With a roll call vote all voted aye.  Messersmith made a motion to approve the 

minutes of 8-23-22.  Krotz seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.   

The board audited and approved claims.   

Road Superintendent Richard Cross visited with the board about the harvest 

traffic beginning to take a toll on the county roads.    

David Russell and Staci Meeks, representing the County Agriculture Society, 

visited with the board about the change to a PRCA rodeo at the County Fair and 

asked about the possibility of increased funding.   The allocation of $67,000 has 

already been approved for the 2022-2023 budget year.  The board encouraged 

them to come to a meeting with the request in early April or May for consideration 

of an increase for next year.   

Jenny Nixon, Unit Leader of the County Extension Service, met with the 

board to discuss the use of the Extension Sinking Fund for the purchase of audio-

visual equipment along with some furniture for their conference room.  The board 

reviewed the Resolution (1999-10) that set up the Sinking Fund and it did not 

designate what it was to be used for, therefor the board agreed that this would be 

an appropriate use.   

Marie Nelson, Extension 4-H Assistant gave the board an update on the 

recent activities.   

The board will reschedule the building inspection and the jail inspection for 

another time, due to court running longer than usual.  

Adjourn:  12:50 P.M.                      Bruce Messersmith, Chairman  



Attest:  Sindy L. Coburn, Co Clerk 


